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FOREWORD 
This booklet contains summaries of research projects carried out by 17 teachers as part of the 

Computing At School Teaching Inquiry in Computing Education project from October 2015 to June 

2016. Teachers attended two full-day meetings to learn about research, plan and carry out work and 

discuss their projects with others. The first day (October) was spent coming up with a research 

question and a plan, and the second day (March) was spent analysing data collected in the interim 

period and writing up results.  Teachers were supported by academics who worked with teachers to 

develop and refine their ideas.  In between the two meetings, participating teachers carried out a 

research study in their own classrooms. Finally, they developed an infographic of their findings and 

these make up this booklet. 

Classroom-based research is not new and has been shown repeatedly in studies to be a useful aspect 

of a teacher’s professional development.  Teacher inquiry is a way of empowering teachers to 

investigate changes in teaching and learning and measure the impact of those changes on their 

learners, rather than having them dictated to them through other forms of training. It enables 

teachers to gain confidence in decision making, based upon the needs of their students and schools.  

Some teachers work in schools where research is a focus, but many others do not. 

Small-scale research is not intended to change the world but it can make a dramatic change to your 

own teaching and understanding of pedagogy and how children learn. We all need this in Computing 

which is a new subject in the curriculum in England and at various stages of development elsewhere 

in the UK. I believe that teachers can make a valuable contribution to the development of pedagogy 

in this area through classroom-based research. If this is something that you are also interested in do 

join our CAS Research network where we hope that teachers will be able to support each other in 

running small-scale research projects in the classroom. 

The teachers featured in this booklet are, quite simply, trailblazers. They volunteered to participate 

in this project, (hopefully) knowing that we had never organised anything quite like this before. They 

have demonstrated such enthusiasm, initiative and passion for teaching and learning, particularly in 

Computing, that they have astounded us with what they have been able to achieve with a small 

amount of support and encouragement. Hopefully we will have the opportunity to learn from our 

experiences and run something similar again.  We all hope that you find the teachers’ reports of their 

work interesting and that you learn something about the teaching of Computing and the value of 

classroom-based research. 

This project was made possible with funding from Google and support from Computing At School. 

Happy reading! 

Sue Sentance, on behalf of all the teachers involved and the academic team.  

 

 

 

http://computingatschool.org.uk/research 

http://computingatschool.org.uk/research








































































 




